

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) Atlanta GA 30329-4027

August 2, 2021

Dear Colleagues,

I am thrilled to start my journey in CDC's Division of STD Prevention today. It is an honor to join some of the most dedicated, educated, and hard-working experts committed to improving America's sexual health.

As you've heard from those leading the Division during this transition, we are at a pivotal moment in our field. We are slowly working our way out of the challenges we were presented by the COVID-19 pandemic and working our way into the future of STI prevention. With the first-ever STI National Strategic Plan, we have a roadmap for public health, government, community-based organizations, and other stakeholders to develop, enhance, and expand STI prevention and care programs at the local, state, tribal, and national levels.

CDC programs – both those already in place and those that are yet to get off the ground – are poised to move us forward. For example, the Administration's <a href="https://linear.com/historic/linear.com/his

Although the data are staggering and significant challenges persist, I'm hopeful about the future of our field and know that if anyone can overcome them, it's this group of dedicated public health professionals. Thank you for your continued support and I look forward to working with each of you.

Best regards,

/Leandro Mena/
Leandro Mena, MD, MPH
Director, Division of STD Prevention
National Center for HIV/AIDS, Viral Hepatitis, STD, and TB Prevention
US Centers for Disease Control and Prevention